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u
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u
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u
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Membership Meeting Location and CTV Sponsor

Bold italic type denotes CTV events * Denotes required attendance and participation for 100%er Award eligibility
tMembers attending these Events receive 100%'er credit in lieu of Cowtown Events

SaturdayFridayThursdayWednesdayTuesdayMondaySunday

SaturdayFridayThursdayWednesdayTuesdayMondaySunday

CaLeNDarthe
Space constraints mean it is not always possible to show every-
thing on this calendar. Please check the website in addition!!!

Write a friend month

2018 NCCC
Convention 
Warm-Up

New Orleans

St Nicholas 
Day

Board Meeting
---------------------

Lowdown Deadline

* Membership
Meeting - 7:30 pm
2018 NCCC Hi 
Speed @ NOLA

Cook 
Childrens

Xmas Party

2018 NCCC
Convention 
Warm-Up
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CTV 
Christmas 

Party

NCCC CTV 
Events in

Mineral Wells
SWR Gov Mtg

National Bath Safety Month

Board Meeting
---------------------

Lowdown Deadline

Cowtown 101
6:30pm

* Membership
Meeting - 7:30 pm

December 2017

January 2018
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NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM

Don Brown: Ambassador

dbrown1157@aol.com
u

NCCC EVENTS

Donald Hickman: Chairperson
 donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

Doug McMahon: Co-Chairperson

u
NEWSLETTER

Paul Jackson: Chairperson

CTV_Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

u
NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION

Cydnie Geyer: Chairperson

Robert Geyer: Co-Chairperson

geyerdrill@aol.com

u
PARLIAMENTARIAN

Raley Smith: Chairperson

rsmith1203@att.net

u
SOCIALS

Becky Clark: Chairperson

dcbc5356@charter.net

u 
SOCIAL MEDIA

Doug McMahan: Chairperson
macsvettes@gmail.com 

u
TEXAS MOTOR SPEEDWAY

Scott Wheeler: Chairperson

wheelfs@gmail.com

u
TIMING

Becky Clark: Chairperson

dcbc5356@charter.net

AUDIT

Karen Watson: Chairperson
rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u
CAR SHOW

Bill Buehler: Chairperson

buehler8721@gmail.com

Jerry Crim: Co-Chair

u
CHARITIES

Jane Buehler: Chairperson

buehler8721@gmail.com

u
CTV CRUISER

William Nolan: Chairperson

wmmnolan@msn.com

Mary Pittman: Co-Chair

u
CTV HISTORIAN

Mary Pittman: Chairperson

marypittman@hotmail.com

u
EQUIPMENT

Robert Geyer: Chairperson

 geyerdrill@aol.com

u
LOGO MERCHANDISE

Donna Forsythe: Chairperson

dforsythe817@gmail.com

u
MEMBERSHIP/WELCOME

Gwynne Hanna:Chairperson

vettelady67@sbcglobal.net

u 

MID-AMERICA

Jerry Lindsay: Chairperson

jelelind@aol.com

Committee Chairs 2017 Committee Chairs 2017
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VIce PresIdenT's rePorT

 

DECEMBER 

Our final event for the year will be the TV Christmas Party/Awards 
party on December 9th at Esperanza's, which is located at 2122 N. 
Main in Fort Worth.   Cocktails will begin at 6:30 and dinner will be 
served at 7:00.  There is no cost for parking.  

We will again be collecting toys for Toys for Tots and will be inviting 
2 Marines to be our dinner quests and pick up the toys. There will 
be a DJ for dancing and entertainment.  

Deadline for sign up will at the December meeting on the 1st and 
payment will be at that time. The cost is $30.00 per person. 
Make checks out to Cowtown Vettes.  

If you can't make the meeting, please e-mail me and mail the 
check to me. 

JANUARY

There are no 100%er in January.  Watch for announcements of 
upcoming events for February.

Got any questions ?  

Contact me at dcbc5356@charter.net.

Becky Clark
Vice President
dcbc5356@charter.net

Words from our PresIdenT

Happy Holidays 
To All,

As we near the 
end of another 
year , I would like 
to thank all of 

you for your efforts and willing-
ness to support this great club.  
It has been an honor to be your 
President and I thank you all 
for the kind words of encour-
agement that I have received.  I 
hope that every one of you have 
a blessed and wonderful Holi-
day season with your families 
and friends in  these upcoming  
days,  as that is what the true 
meaning of this season is for.  
I know I have been blessed, I 
wish you all the same.  I would 

like to thank all of my Board 
Members and Officers as well 
as My Committee Chairs for 
doing such an outstanding job 
this past year and making our 
club what it is today.  To all the 
Members, thank you for efforts 
in attending our events and set-
ting up our Club to be one of 
the Premier Corvette Clubs in 
the Area.  On behalf of my Wife 
, Cory and I , we wish you all 
the Best Life has to offer.

Merry Christmas & Happy New 
Year

John Armes
President
armesgs@gmail.com

EVERYTHING OLD IS NEWS AGAIN

This exhibit documents the transformation of Jim Jones as a journal-
ist—from student to columnist to special contributor. Jones wrote for 
the Fort Worth Star-Telegram from 1957-2015. His papers illustrate the 
adage “everything old is new again,” as many of his articles cover the 
same societal issues that make headlines today.

Exhibit: December 23 – June 28
Reception: December 28, 6-8 p.m.
Fort Worth Central Library
500 West 3rd Street, Fort Worth

mailto:bcdc5356%40charter.net?subject=
mailto:dcbc5356%40charter.net?subject=
mailto:armesgs%40gmail.com?subject=
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I hope everyone had a great Thanks-
giving and wish you all a very Mer-
ry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
I wish you the best in health and 
wealth for the new year.

The latest event pages from events 
our members participated in include multiple 
NCCC events, CTV’s 2017 Corvette Show and the 
working the Tarrant Area Food Bank. This month 
I would like to Jane Buehler and Mary Pittman 
for providing photos; augmenting the photos we 
provided.

I do want to apologize to everyone for my tardi-
ness in keeping the club’s website up to date. Now 
for excuses ;) …starting a new job in late October 
with some long days and lots of job homework 
in addition to us being out competing almost ev-
ery weekend, available time for web updates has 
been very minimal. September and October are 
two of the busiest months of Vette activities. Not 
to mention that every weekend from the first part 
of Oct until now has had an event of some type. 
Unfortunately this also meant that we would not 
be at Membership Meetings, thus no slideshows to 
share and showcase these events for your enjoy-
ment. However, the competition season is winding 
down with only two more weekends in Nawlin’s 
(only one for us). 

When returning from the Mineral Wells autocross 
event, the main (2 Terabyte) external hard drive on 
our computer has crashed. This is the hard drive 
that contain all websites I maintain, all photos 
waiting for posting (and finished ones), our grand-
kid / family photos, etc. reside on. At this time, I 
have no ETA on recovery of it however it will most 
likely take several few weeks in the shop and an-
swered prayers. It was supposedly being backed 
up to the cloud; I haven’t had time to validate that. 
At this time, there won’t be any significant updates 
to the website until I can recover the drive. I do 
have every intention to get things back on track as 
quickly as possible – again, my apologies.

Social Media: The webmaster also leads the 

Social Media committee; something any of you 
can get involved with. I know a lot of you have a 
Facebook account and post all the time. We would 
ask that when you post a club or NCCC event, 
don’t forget to tag Cowtown Vettes with the post 
or photo, regardless if you are on this commit-
tee or not. We would also ask that you pay atten-
tion to what you post on social media; please DO 
NOT post photos of Vettes competing that might 
jeopardize the owner’s insurance (i.e. photos with 
license plates).

Photos: Grab that camera (or your smartphone) 
every time you get into your Corvettes we can 
always use more and different styles / views of 
high-resolution photos for our website & news-
letter. Please try to take your photos in the larg-
est format your smartphone / camera offers. Hint: 
smartphone / tablet photos are marginal – unless 
you change the settings to its highest resolution. 
For any photo you provide, I resize them for use 
on the web along with a larger format for the 
Low-Down and the slideshows at our membership 
meetings. Initials are added giving recognition to 
the photographer on each of their photos. 

Please don’t hesitate to shout if you have sugges-
tions, questions or comments about YOUR Club’s 
website, Facebook account or eMail distribution 
lists. Likewise if you find any pages that have is-
sues or if there is something you would like to see 
or things you dislike.  Remember, it is your web-
site and it is Cowtown’s image on the world-wide-
web and it needs to be the best it can be.   

Doug McMahan
Webmaster
macsvettes@gmail.com

WebmasTer

  

Gwynne Hanna
Membership / Welcome Chairperson
vettelady67@sbcglobal.net

12/05 - Bob & Cindy Morrison
12/11 - Red & Barb Greenfeder
12/12 - Davied & Pat Gill
12/18 - Bliff & Beverly Holden
12/22 - Ken & Kerrie Sutton

12/02 - Randy Romack 
12/03 - Raley Smith 
12/04 - Carol Aggas 
12/06 - Pat Gill 
12/07 - Fred Rosett 
12/09 - Cliff Holden 
12/10 - Tom Mchenry 
12/10 - Margaret Proctor 
12/11 - Brad Schneider 
12/12 - Bill Buhler 
12/23 - Rick Young 
12/25 - James Blasé 
12/27 - Sam Castorani 
12/27 - John Moulton 
12/31 - Debbie Lindsey 

None that did not become members

New Members
Dale & Kathy Thomson – 2009 Black ZR1

Visitors

membershIP

mailto:macsvettes%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:vettelady67%40sbcglobal.net?subject=
http://cowtownvettes.org
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The Cowtown Cruiser Program for 2017 has officially 
ended.  The awards will be presented at the Christ-
mas party at Esperanza’s Restaurant on Saturday, 
December 9, 2017.  Though our numbers were down 
this year we appreciate those who did participate.  

Voting for the favorite photo from the “What I Saw 
Along the Way” photo contest was done at the No-
vember meeting.  We had 19 great photos submitted 
for the contest.  There were some beautiful photo-
graphs set in both beautiful and unique settings. The 
awards for first, second and third place photos will 
also be presented at the Christmas party.  Thanks to 
all of you who submitted photos.

Thanks again to those who participated in either or 
both of these competitions.  Special thanks to those 
who led cruises for the program this year including 
Gary and Gwynne Hanna to Red River Army Depot, 
William Nolan and Becky Clark to Revolver Brewery 
and dinner in Granbury, Doug McMahan for lead-
ing the caravan to the Granbury Car Show and to 
Robert and Cydnie Geyer for leading both the cruise 
to Nocona to the Horton Classic Car Museum and 
also the Wild Horse Convention Cruise to Bowling 
Green, Kentucky.  Please take the time to tell these 
folks thanks for the effort and preparation they put 
into these cruises.

Once again, our number of participants seems to be 
dwindling as the membership of our club continues 
to grow.  Really not sure how to encourage people 
to participate....is there not enough information??  
This is really an easy way to get involved in the club 
programs....no special equipment or skill required 
just a little effort to stop along the way and take a 
picture. So as the new year begins pull out your map, 
check your app for historic markers, grab your logo, 
log sheet and camera or cell phone and hit the back 
roads and see where your Corvette will take you.  

If you have any questions about how the program op-
erates or what is involved please feel free to inquire.  
You can check out the rules on our award winning 

website and copies of the logo, log sheet and rules 
will be available on the website or at a meeting after 
the first of the year. There will also be some basic 
info provided at the next Cowtown 101 sometime 
after the first of the year for anyone interested.

Happy Cruising!!!

William Nolan
Cruiser Chairperson
wmmnolan@msn.com

Mary Pittman
Co-Chairperson

coWToWn cruIser

Jane Buehler
Charities Chairperson
buehler8721@gmail.com

charITIes

We had another fun evening volunteering at the Tarrant Area Food Bank on Thursday, November 16th! 

There's always something new to do each time we visit.  This time Amazon had donated many items and we 
sorted milk, snacks, yogurt, vegetables, meat, etc. into the appropriate bins. We made quick work of that 
task and moved on to putting labels on cans of corn.  All in all, it was any easy evening of work.  Of course, 
we treated ourselves to dinner at the Mexican Inn!

Thanks to the 18 members who supported the club at this event:

Jane & Bill Buehler   Carol Savage
Nancy & John Dick   Allen Shanholtz
David Gill     Norman & Ann Walker
Ray & Denice Kasper   Jack & Paula Winter
Mary Pittman & William Nolan  Walt Zschirnt
Fred & Donna Rosett 

Now, on to Christmas!

The marines will be at our Christmas party on December 9th to accept our donation of money from our char-
ity fund and toys that you bring to the party.  Start your shopping now!   If you can't attend the party, please 
bring your toys to the December meeting.

Bill and I wish you and your family a very Happy Holiday!

mailto:wmmnolan%40msn.com?subject=
https://tafb.org/
http://www.heart.org
https://www.dontforgettofeedme.org
https://www.dontforgettofeedme.org/
https://toysfortots.org
mailto:buehler8721%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.fisherhouse.org/
https://www.kidney.org/
https://www.cookchildrens.org
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VolunTeer nIghT aT TarranT area food bank charITy Thank you!

November 16th 2017
Granbury, TX

.... and also a more meaningful  

handwritten note.

A very nice corporate letter......
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Unique Math……Unique Car
With 2 different shapes, 7 colors, 2 edges, 14 handles and 3 types of  metal backings  
to choose from, Banyan Barware offers an INFINITE amount of  choices to create  

the perfect gift in a serving tray that is as unique as your beautiful Corvette.

Using only the highest quality materials, our artists and craftsmen create an original line-art  
from one of  your favorite pictures of  your Corvette and then precisely laser etch that onto a  

high-quality product of  your choice. Choose from serving trays, European crystal decanters or  
a line of  Tritan crystal glasses, the world’s clearest, strongest, most resilient crystal.  

Each customized item will truly reflect your personal brand. Great for  
Christmas Gifts, birthdays or just because you want it. Let us help celebrate your life’s 

accomplishments through this unique gift opportunity. What do you celebrate?

Call or email today for your one of  a kind gift that is as unique as you are. 

www.banyanbarware.com
Phone: 512-551-1621

Email: support@banyanbarware.com

Custom Made, One-of-a-Kind, Barware Displaying Your Car In Your Home or Office.

2x7x2x14x3 = ∞

cTV car shoW - 10/21/17 - forT WorTh, TX

nccc auTocross - 10/21/17 - edmond, ok

See our website for Christmas ideas!
https://banyanbarware.com/

http://www.banyanbarware.com
https://banyanbarware.com/
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Cowtown's last NCCC Event for 2017 was the 
No-Frills Autocross Scramble Sat. & Sun. No-
vember 18-19, 2017, at the Mineral Wells Heli-
port.  Thanks to everyone who came out to  ei-
ther work and/or compete in the event.  Thanks 
to Doug for designing an interesting and chal-
lenging course.

Our 2018 event dates known so far are:

• Practice Autocross – TBD
• TMS – April 28-29, 2018
• Fat Daddy’s – June 2, 2018
• Joint Event w/CCT – September 15-16, 
2018

A complete schedule and flyers for these events 
can be found at www.cowtownvettes.org.

If you have questions around NCCC, our events 
or competing, please don’t hesitate to contact 
me, Doug or your NCCC Governor – Glenda.

Donald Hickman
NCCC Event Coordinator
donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

Doug McMahon
Co Event Coordinator

VeTerans day Parade nccc eVenTs

November 11th 2017
Fort Worth, TX

http://www.cowtownvettes.org
mailto:donaldlhickman%40sbcglobal.net?subject=
http://corvettesnccc.org/
http://corvettesnccc.org/


SW Region Clubs

BRAZOS RIVER CORVETTE CLUB (BRCC)
Granbury, TX • SW-540

u

CEN-TEX CORVETTE CLUB (CTCC)
Waco, TX • SW-200

u

CONTRABAND CORVETTES 
PERFORMANCE DRIVERS (CCPD)

Lake Charles, LA • SW-603
u

CORVETTE CLUB OF OKLAHOMA CITY (CCOC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-468

u

CORVETTE CLUB OF TEXAS (CCT)
Dallas, TX • SW-074

u

CORVETTE OWNERS ASSOCIATION  
OF SOUTH TEXAS (COAST)
San Antonio, TX • SW-143

u

COWTOWN VETTES (CTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-055

u

EAST TEXAS CORVETTE CLUB (ETCC)
Lufkin, TX • SW-577

u

LONGHORN CORVETTE CLUB (LCC)
Austin, TX • SW-207

u

MID-COAST CORVETTE CLUB (MCCC)
Lake Jackson, TX • SW-170

u

OKLAHOMA CITY CORVETTE CLUB (OCCC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-131

u

SAN JACINTO CORVETTE CLUB (SJCC)
Houston, TX • SW-063

u

TEXAS COMPETITION  
CORVETTE CLUB (TCCC) 
McGregor, TX • SW-569

u

TEXAS CORVETTE  
MOTORSPORTS CLUB (TCMC)

Houston, TX • SW-568
u

TEJAS VETTES (TV)
Plano, TX • SW-163

u

TEXAS OUTLAWS CORVETTE CLUB (TOCC)
Graham, TX • SW-198

u

TIN HALL TOYS (THT)
Santa Fe, TX • SW-392

u

TULSA VETTE SET (TVS)
Tulsa, OK • SW-248
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Complete schedule and flyers for these events can be found at 

http://www.ncccswregion.org/schedule.html

The governor has been busy wrap-
ping up renewals and the end of the 
competition year, still competing until 

the first of December. More info to come on how 
many have renewed at a later date. You can still 
renew with Cowtown and not miss any fun and 
excitement! Just need to add $10 for a late fee. Cow-
town Vettes is a very active club and we do many, 
many things, something for everyone!

We finished hosting Cowtown’s last NCCC event for 
the year at Mineral Wells airport this past weekend. 
Cowtown did a great job of putting on a class-
act! We also had a governor’s meeting Saturday 
night that welcomed in Nelda Mitchell as the next 
Regional Executive (RE). She is familiar to a  lot 
of NCCC members, she and her husband are past 
members of Cowtown Vettes. She has also served 
in many positions in the NCCC over the years. Her 
husband is a past president of NCCC.

I would like to thank everyone for a great event! 
Timing lead by Becky Clark did a great job, as did 
all other workers. This was the first time that our 
timing chairperson decided to be brave enough 
to ride along as a passenger in an autocross and I 
hope she enjoyed her ride with me. She did come 
back alive and smiling!

I will miss the next membership meeting because 
competition will be finishing up in New Orleans 
for a convention warm-up and Southwest Region 
fundraiser! See ya at the Christmas party! I will be 
the tired one!

Southwest Region standings are as follows: Lot 
of hard work for these people!

!*!*!*    Cowtown is #1  *!*!*!

Men:

• Norman Walker #1

• Doug McMahan #2

• Kevin Anthony #4

• Larry Schaapveld #5 

• Doc Lambert #6

Women:

• Glenda McMahan #2

• Cathy Anthony #3

Save the Wave!

Glenda McMahan
2015NCCC Governor 
glenda-gm@att.net

nccc goVernor2017 sWr comPeTITIon schedule

DATE LOCATION EVENT CLUB

12/01-03
NOLA Mo-
torsports 
Park, LA

Convention Warm-Up / Regional Fundraiser? 
Friday: non sanctioned high speed open track event provided 
by NOLA (Practice day for 2018 Convention High Speed) $200 
early registration fee 
Saturday: 7 Low-Speed Autocross Events 
Sunday: 7 Low-Speed Autocross Events

CCPD 
CMCT 
CTCC 
ETCC 
TOCC

http://www.ncccswregion.org/schedule.html
http://www.ncccswregion.org/
mailto:glenda-gm%40att.net?subject=
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CTV Logo  
Merchandise

Hello everyone. Welcome to the Logo Merchandise store. 
There are lots of great things for sale with the Cowtown logo 
on them:
Caps.Visors, Sweatshirts, Long Sleeve T-shirts, Short Sleeve T-shirts, 
Men’s & Women’s Long Sleeve Denim Shirts, Polo shirts Name Tags 

(Please note that on all shirt orders,  
2XL and up sizes are slightly higher)

If you want your name added to your shirt,  
it’s only $3 more!

Or if you want a Cowtown logo or a certain year  
Corvette on one of your own shirts it’s only $5!

We also have stickers, patches and koozies

So stop by the Logo table before and after the meeting to place 
your order. You’ll get your order by the next meeting.

Thanks! Donna Forsythe 
Logo Merchandise Chairperson

Jerry Lindsay
Mid America Chairperson
jelelind@aol.com

“ I can get you Corvette parts 
from a major Corvette parts 
supplier for 10% off and  
free shipping.”

WHO DOES WHAT

BILL BUEHLER • 817-45PLANS
PROFESSIONAL DESIGN

www.45plans.com
Residential & Commercial: Design, Planning –  

Stock, Custom & Remodel

u HOME DESIGN AND PLANNING u

Current club members enjoy a FREE 
“Who Does What” 

listing.  Listings renew each December.  
Contact the Editor for more info. 

DOUG McMAHAN • 817-473-3837
MAC’S DIGITAL ART & PHOTOGRAPHY

www.macs.douglasmcmahan.com
General Photography, Custom Collages,  

Digital Artwork, Posters, etc.

u DIGITAL ART & PHOTOGRAPHY u

DON WELLS • 817-706-9660
   BRUCE LOWRIE CHEVROLET

donwells@brucelowrie.com
New Car Sales

u AUTOMOTIVE SALES u

CRAIG MURPHY • 817-228-6595
CRAIG’S KARAOKE & DJ CONNECTION

cramrp@sbcglobal.net
DJ for All Your Party Entertainment Needs

u ENTERTAINMENT u

coWToWn corVeTTes markeTPlace

1/
20

17

coWToWn corVeTTes cars and ParTs

JOE ROSALES • 817-399-8584
jmr353@yahoo.com

Music For ALL Occassions



Future Corvette Owners  
Association (FCOA)

Do you have a son, daughter, grandson, granddaughter, niece, nephew, or 
are a guardian to a child under the age of 16 years. If so, don’t forget to 
enroll him/her in the Future Corvette Owners Association (FCOA), 
NCCC’s youth organization.   

Website: http://www.corvettesnccc.org/fcoa1.html

all correspondence should be sent to:
COWTOWN VETTES
P.O. Box 1974
Fort Worth, Texas 76101

The Cowtown Low-Down is published monthly for the members of Cowtown Vettes, and printed by LaserCopy Digital Production, Grand Prairie, Texas.
All rights are reserved. All unauthorized reproduction of artwork, photos or articles, in whole or any part thereof, is prohibited. All unauthorized use violates state and federal laws.

DO YOU HAVE A NEW ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBER OR EMAIL ADDRESS? HAVE YOU SOLD YOUR CORVETTE OR BOUGHT A NEW ONE?
If so, let Membership know so we can update your address on the various email lists. You can send any updates to Membership at: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com.

www. cowtownvettes.org

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/fcoa1.html
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
http://www.cowtownvettes.org/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/

